

January 2024

Dear friend of World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions,

Thank you for your prayers and financial support throughout this past year. Your support enables us to assist local churches.

Every October, we get the opportunity to participate in the missions conference at Ambassador Baptist College. We are located just 30 minutes away from the campus, which affords us a unique opportunity. Our office coordinates with over 70 mission representatives to provide a scholarship and food treats each evening for the students. This year, representatives gave \$3,000 to be split between two students. To earn a place in the drawing for this scholarship, students must interact with the mission representatives. This incentive creates conversations that help connect students to representatives who may be able to help them during these times of discerning God's will for their lives.

In November, we mourned the passing of a dear friend and Executive Board member, Pastor James Bailey. He served as a pastor for 38 years before assisting in furlough replacement for a number of years. Pastor Bailey's life was a testament to his unwavering trust in God, his steadfast service to the Lord, and his tireless efforts to lead others to Christ. A number of our Executive Board members, office staff, and missionaries attended the funeral.

As you know, our building experienced flooding. We lost half the use of our building. I am grateful to report to you God supplied the funds through the generous giving of supporters. The building is fully repaired. The financial need is met.

Would you commit to praying for our staff each day in January? The beginning of a new year always brings with it the annual tax paperwork for our office. Forms for our donors, missionaries, and staff make it a month of abounding paperwork. Pray for God to give an extra measure of strength and endurance as they work to finish everything by January 31st.

Thank you!

Yours for the Harvest,

John O'Malley

PS:

Please visit our missions conference resource site, helpmymissionsconference.com, where you will find free resources for Faith Promise cards, posters, placemats, choruses, and other helpful items.

Please check out our free video curriculum for churches on giving at LearnBiblicalGiving.com.

If you want to learn more about what happens on a See the Harvest trip or want to see your people go on a mission trip, please visit SeeTheHarvest.com.

Bill Wingard

Danny Whetstone

John O'Malley

Jeremy Lockhart
GENERAL DIRECTOR